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Presidents Letter  

 
Dear MDTSEA members, 
 Winter is upon us and the roads are slick.   Do you have standard or anti-
lock brakes?  How many of you have a winter survival kit in your car?  Are we 
the type of teacher that follows the motto, Òdo what I say not what I do?Ó   
 It is amazing how much of an influence I have over students because I am a 
driver education instructor.  It is also scary how much they watch our every 
move.  I have a deal with my student body.  If they catch me driving without a 
seatbelt I will buy them a pop.  This little side bet with the students is if not 
daily a weekly conversation starter with students.  Our school hosted Craig 
Hillier  a motivational speaker who stressed leadership to our student body.  
During this presentation he also stressed the importance of seatbelt uses.  He has 
a running bet with his children.  If he catches them not buckling up, they pay 
him $5 if they catch him he pays $20.  I am now using this with my family.  
 I got ran into by former MDTSEA president Aaron Nelson.  I was visiting 
Roseau High School with my basketball team and he came running around the 
corner.  I guess he is into fitness.  It was a short conversation.  He always puts a 
smile on my face.   Congrats to you Mr. Aaron Nelson and you being hired as an 
administrator.  The thing I admire about Aaron is that he is a go-getter.   Sadly 
for the driver education profession, because of his assignment, Aaron can no 
longer teacher driver education. 
 I hope all have safe holiday travels. 
 

    Respectfully submitted, 
Tony Gullikson  
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2009 traffic crash report:  
Minnesota deaths lowest since 1944  

 
 There were 421 traffic deaths on Minnesota roads in 2009, the lowest on record since 1944 and an 8 percent drop 
from 455 deaths in 2008.  
 The Minnesota Department of Public Safety annual detailed summary of traffic cra shes, Minnesota Motor 
Vehicle Crash Facts 2009, is online at www.dps.state.mn.us/ots  under ÒCrash Data and Reports.Ó 
 The decrease in deaths continues a trend of fewer fatalities in recent years and marks significant progress from 
the last decade when 550Ð650 people were killed annually. In 2000 there were 625 deaths; 2001 Ñ  568; 2002 Ñ  657; 
2003 Ñ  655; 2004 Ñ  567; 2005 Ñ  559; 2006 Ñ  494; 2007 Ñ  510; 2008 Ñ  455; and 2009 Ñ  421. 
 ÒThe stateÕs road safety progress is made clear by the facts. Our efforts are helping to prevent deaths on 
Minnesota roadways,Ó says DPS Commissioner Michael Campion. ÒThis trend shows how effective legislation and 
well -executed traffic safety programs can be.Ó 
 
 Why the drop in deaths  
 
 Factoring in the continued decline in traffic deaths and improved road safety have been legislation pieces passed 
in recent years: 0.08 legal alcohol-concentration limit (2005); ban on cell phone use for new teen drivers (2006); 
stronger teen graduated driv erÕs licensing laws (2008); ban on texting, emailing and web access (2008); and the 
primary seat belt law and booster seat law requirement for children (2009). On July 1, 2011, the ignition  interlock law 
becomes effective, requiring certain drivers with im paired driving records to provide a breath sample in order for 
the vehicle to start. 
 Cheri Marti, DPS director of the Office of Traffic Safety, adds that proactive efforts through the stateÕs Toward 
Zero Deaths platform have played a role in the drop in d eaths. She cites enhanced enforcement campaigns targeting 
belt use, speeding and impaired driving. Marti says paid media and outreach efforts conducted by partners are 
helping to educate communities; while engineering enhancements such as cable median barriers are preventing fatal 
crashes. She also says that improved emergency response is working to increase the chances of survival for crash 
victims, especially in rural communities. The TZD goal is fewer than 400 deaths by 2010. To-date, the state has 
recorded153 deaths. There were 162 deaths at this time in 2009. 
 DPS officials also acknowledge that unemployment and gas prices contributed to less traffic and motorists 
traveling at safer speeds, and consequently a lower death-count. However, there was not a significant drop in 
vehicle miles traveled. The Minnesota Department of Transportation reports 56.9 billion vehicle miles traveled on 
Minnesota roads last year Ñ  just 1 percent lower than the 57.3 billion in 2008. The Minnesota 2009 fatality rate per 
100 million VMT is less than one person (0.74), the lowest ever recorded. The U.S. fatality rate is 1.16. 
 Marti says that driver behavior is the main factor in limiting traffic deaths and serious injuries. ÒUltimately, we 
can prevent traffic deaths when everyone buckles up, hangs up the phone, obeys speed limits and realizes there are 
many alternatives to driving impaired.Ó  
 
Minnesota motor vehicle crash facts 2009 highlights  
 
 Crash Facts 2009 details crashes by vehicle type, contributing factors, driver age and gender, and occurrence of 
crashes by county, as well as cities with populations of 2,500 or more. 
 Crash Facts 2009 reports 73,498 crashes and 31,074 injuries Ñ  1,271 severe.  The 421 fatalities reflect motorists 
(302 Ñ  5 commercial truck occupants); motorcyclists (53); pedestrians (41); bicyclists (10); ATV riders (9); farm 
equipment occupants (3); commercial bus occupants (2); and other (1). 
 Geographically, 124 deaths (30 percent) occurred in the Twin CitiesÕ seven-county metro while 297 deaths (70 
percent) occurred in the 80 counties of greater Minnesota. 
 The most common factors in all 2009 crashes are in order of frequency: driver inattention/distraction, failure to 
yield right -of-way, and illegal or unsafe speed. 
 
 Seat belt - Of the 302 vehicle occupants killed, just 129 were belted; 50 percent of those not belted were ejected. 
The primary belt law helped increase daytime belt compliance to a record-high 90 percent and resulted in fewer 
unbelted traffic deaths, which the law intended. It is critic al for motorists to insist every passenger is belted to ensure 
a safe trip and avoid being stopped and ticketed. 
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Driver Education Teacher Preparation 
Traffic Safety Education (TSE) Courses 

2010 Fall Semester Calendar 
NOW 90% ONLINE, D2L!  10% INTERACTIVE TELEVISION, ITV!  

 
DRIVER EDUCATION LICENSURE REQUIREMENTS 
(13 credits) 
See SCSU web pages for more TSE information at:  
 
http://www.stcloudstate.edu/continuingstudies/distance/traffic
safety.asp 
Or 
http://bulletin.stcloudstate.edu/courses.asp?deptCode=tse 
 
Students who are seeking Driver Education licensure to teach 
in Minnesota Public, or Private Schools must successfully 
complete the following courses (required core of 13 credits):  
Now all the TSE courses are 90% on-line, located on (D2L) 
Desire To Learn and 10% (6 sessions) ITV.  Work at your 
own pace, on your own time, from your computer to complete 
the driver education licensure program.  You must be 
officially registered to take the courses and have your Husky 
Net account set up prior to the start of classes to access D2L. 
 
Intersession/Summer, May 16 to June 2, 2011 
 
TSE 440/540 Driving Task Analysis  (3 Credits) Begin 
Monday May 16, 2010 5:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Required  
(ITV), Interactive Television Session, sites TBA, northern 
site, metro site, southern site and other ITV sites TBA as 
needed.   Complete the rest of the course on (D2L) Desire To 
Learn on the Internet at your own pace. End Thursday June 2, 
2011 Required (ITV), Interactive Television Session.  
Required Text,  ÒHow to Drive.Ó Contact HuskyNet 
Bookstore to order online. 
https://www5.stcloudstate.edu/BookStore/loginS.asp 
Phone 320.308.1489 
 
TSE 450/550 Methods of Classroom Instruction  (3 
Credits) 
Begin Monday May 16, 2011 5:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Required 
(ITV) Interactive Television Session, sites established in first 
course.   This course requires 30 hours of observation time 
with a local licensed driver education teacher. Complete the 
rest of the course on (D2L) Desire To Learn on the Internet. 
Continue Thursday June 3, 2010 Required (ITV), Interactive 
Television Session.   End on d2l July 1, 2011.  
Required Text,  ÒMethods of Classroom Instruction TSE 
450/550.Ó (Red Text).  Required DVD, ÒClassroom Driver 
Education.Ó  
Required, latest edition of Minnesota State DriverÕs 
Manual. No charge. Ask local DMV, Department of 
Vehicle Services for free copy or down load online at: 
http://www.dps.state.mn.us/dvs/DLTraining/DLManual/D
LManual.htm  
Contact Husky Net Bookstore to order online. Phone 
320.308.1489 
https://www5.stcloudstate.edu/BookStore/loginS.asp 
 

2011 Summer Intersession Ð 2 meetings 
May 16, 2011 Begin 440/540, Begin 450/550 
June 2, 2011 End 440/540, Continue 450/550, End on 
d2l July 1, 2011 latest. 
 
Traffic Safety Education assists individuals in acquiring credits 
toward the driver education licensure requirements.  Instruction 
is based upon requirements set by the Minnesota Department of 
Education, Board of Teaching, rule M-CAR 8700.4901. 
http://www.revisor.leg.state.mn.us/arule/8710/4350.html SCSU 
Driver Education Teacher Preparation program is accredited by 
the National Council for Accreditation of Teacher Education 
(NCATE) and meets the most recent standards for on-line 
learning set by Quality Matters. (QM)  All of the teacher 
preparation courses have been recognized as The Standard of 
Excellence in Teacher Preparation. 
 
It is important that the applicant seeking driver education 
licensure have sufficient credits (13) to meet the most recent 
Board of Teaching requirements.   These on-line courses are 
available to provide and assure to those credits. Students in 
other states must check with their own state for specific 
licensure requirements.    
Applicants must adhere to driver education state 
requirements where you reside. 
 
Registration on-line at: 
http://www.stcloudstate.edu/continuingstudies 
Contact Cheri Salzer for further information or assistance.   
Phone: 320-308-3044   E-mail: crsalzer@stcloudstate.edu  
 
Notice: Each online course requires a text and two courses a 
DVD (four texts and two DVDÕs for entire 13-credit program).  
Please allow for mail time prior to the start date of each course.  
 
Order Books NOW: Contact HuskyNet Bookstore to order online. 
Phone 320.308.1489 
https://www5.stcloudstate.edu/BookStore/loginS.asp 
 
Click on:     
FIND YOUR TEXTBOOKS   
Select Your Term: Summer 2011 or Fall 2011 
Select Your Dept - TSE  
Select Your Course:  
Undergraduate level: 440/450/470/490 (*do not select 480 - 
concurrent with 470)  
Graduate level: 540/550/570/590 (*do not select TSE 580-
concurrent with 580)  
*Do NOT select books for TSE 480 or TSE 580, as the books 
used are the same as TSE 470 and 570.  (The selection for TSE 
480/580 may not appear on your screen as it is in the process of 
being removed.) 
Select Your Section: ___ 
Select used or new.  
Add to Cart & add another course OR Add to Cart and go 
to Cart to checkout.  
 
If you are taking the entire licensure program, 5 courses, your 
cart should include 6 items (4 books and 2-DVDÕs).  

 



Volume 40 Number 1 
Fall  

 4 

 
MDTSEA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING DECEMBER 4, 2010 
 
 Because of President Tony GullicksonÕs late arrival due to the bad weather, President-Elect Bea Kehr convened the meeting at 10:11AM 
in the Grey Room of Garvey Commons on the campus of SCSU. Members absent: G. Beese, J. Ertz, L. Fossnes, P. Hatlevig, P. Irsfeld, D. 
Mettler, M. Myers, C. Olson, C. Quiner, S. Suneson, F. Thissen. 
 F. Schreiber moved acceptance of the September Board minutes as they were mailed to Board members. M. Rossini seconded the 
motion; the motion was approved. 
 The treasurerÕs report was distributed to the Board members. It indicated a MDTSEA bank balance of $18,037.93, and a Foundation 
bank balance of $15,311.03. F. Schreiber moved acceptance of the report; W. DeMuth seconded the motion; the motion was approved. 
 F. Schreiber reported for the Audit Committee: the annual audit for fiscal year 2009-2010 was conducted and the necessary 990 forms 
were sent to the IRS prior to the November 15 deadline. 
 M. Rossini reported for the Awards Committee: all awards necessary for the upcoming spring conference are either on hand or will be 
ordered in time for the conference. 
 J. Christensen reported for the Workshop/Conference Committee: materials for the workshops have been assembled; necessary site 
arrangements have been made. This year the registration is 90 MDTSEA members, down somewhat from registration in recent years. Regarding 
the conference, Joe indicated that he is seeking ideas for potential speakers and presenters. B. Kehr asked if perhaps someone from SCSU could  
present at the conference information pertaining to the new ÒadaptiveÓ teacher standards. M. Rossini asked the Board members to actively seek 
door prizes for the conference. 
 At this point (10:28AM), President Tony Gullickson arrived and Òtook commandÓ of the meeting. 
 1The next report was by the Curriculum Committee. Pat Irsfeld sent his report via e-mail; and both his report and the one Joe Christensen 
presented to the Board are so important, they are printed  here. Note that both of these reports are ÒdraftsÓ, and as such they are works-in-
progress. Any suggestions you may have will be welcomed by the Curriculum Committee. 
***********************************************************************************************  
MDTSEA Curriculum guide for behind -the-wheel instruction 
RULE 7411.0515 CURRICULUM FOR DRIVER EDUCATION PROGRAMS.  
Subpart. 3.  Laboratory curriculum for class D motor vehicles.  The laboratory curriculum presented and delivered to each student enrolled in 
a program for class D motor vehicles must include: 
 A.  orientation to the purpose, content, and procedures for laboratory instruction; 
 B.  orientation to gauges, instruments, and preparing to move the vehicle; 
 C.  basic skills in speed control and tracking on forward and backward paths; 
 D.  orientation to driving and initial techniques in scanning for, recognizing, and responding to obstacles; 
 E.  changing lanes, crossing intersections, merging, and passing; 
 F.  reduced-risk city driving, highway driving, freeway driving, and interacting with highway users; 
 G.  strategies for perceiving and responding to adverse and special conditions and emergencies; and 
 H.  a written evaluation, self-evaluation, and plan for future improvement. 
Philosophy: 
 MDTSEA believes that every student should be given behind the wheel training, up to their ability, in order be prepared for their driving 
career and not just to pass the state exam.  Most knowledge should be provided in the classroom phase so behind-the-wheel time can be utilized 
in as many driving situations as possible.  Driver education programs should provide the basic skills as well as experience in all types of driving 
within the vicinity of the school.  Creative planning should be used to provide situations that allow as full of a experience as possible.  Routes 
should standardized to maximize the time in new experiences with minimum retracing of similar roads.  The use of observation time is preferred 
with students switching between observing and driving to optimize student attention and provide for time to reflect on recent driving.  
Observation time should be used to improve driving skills and not in other activities.  Commentary driving should be used with both driver and 
observer. 
 Objectives: 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate an understanding of each item on the pre-driving checklist in the manual and each control device and 
   gauge needed to drive. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate proper seat adjustment, use of safety belts, and adjustment of mirrors. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate proper methods for starting the car including key, break, gear, parking break, traffic check, mirror, 
   signal, look over the shoulder, and move into traffic. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate steering with balanced hands on the steering wheel (8 &4, 3&9 or 10 & 2), smooth steering and  
   proper speed choice for turns.  
  ¥  The student will demonstrate breaking in a smooth and controlled manner stopping in the proper stopping place using the right 
   foot.  Stop before the stop bar, crosswalk (marked or not) and/or before entering the cross street. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate smooth acceleration without abrupt actions 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate smooth shifting and proper gear selection with foot on break when shifting from forward to reverse 
   or reverse to forward.  
  ¥  The student will demonstrate parallel parking maintaining control of the car in the space ending within 12 inches of curb and  
   centered in the space. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate proper leaving procedure from a parallel parking space including backing with the wheel turned,  
   turning the wheels, signaling, observing traffic before exiting the space.  
  ¥  The student will demonstrate proper lane changing procedure including signaling, observing traffic, including over the shoulder, 
   and gradual steering into the center of the new lane and matching the traffic speed.  
  ¥  The student will demonstrate right of way including using a three second following distance, observing other vehicles and  
   pedestrians and correctly predict actions of others and making a proper response. 
  ¥  The student will demonstrate knowledge of blind spot locations and how to observe other traffic that might be in a blind spot.  
(continued next page) 
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 ¥  The student will demonstrate proper procedures at stop signs and signal lights, observing before stopping at the appropriate place and 
  proceeding as soon as safe and legal to do so.   Stop before crosswalk, roll to edge of traffic lane and stop only if there is a conflict. 
 ¥  The student will demonstrate proper turning methods including approaching in the proper lane position before signaling (1 ft from a 
  stripe or 3 ft from a curb), signaling at 100 feet, observing of the entire intersection, entering when safe, keeping wheels straight until 
  proper place to turn, entering the proper lane position and accelerating to traffic speed. 
 ¥  The student will demonstrate the use of the skills above in as many of the situations the student will likely see in the next six months.  
  These include but are not limited to driving in downtown, on freeways, on rural roads, in shopping center parking areas, heavier  
  traffic areas, mixing with other types of vehicles and such. 
 ¥  The student will demonstrate an understanding of the teacherÕs evaluation and what skills need improvement.  
********************************************************** ***************************  
 The curriculum committee met on Saturday November 20th, 2010 @ Woodbury High School. 
Members present included: Terry and Shirly Suneson, Doug Riles, Joe Christensen, and Pat Irsfeld 
  Our goal for the day was to work on a format that would include information that will be included in a MDTSEA 
curriculum guide for beginning and existing MDTSEA teachers in the areas of Simulation, Range, Behind-the-Wheel, 
Administrative procedures, and Most Commonly Asked Questions. 
 It was agreed upon that Simulation, Range, and BTW include ..... 
   1)  A statement of the rule from Department of Public Safety 
   2)  MDSEA's philosophy...or "why we do what we do" 
  3)  Objectives of this phase of instruction. 
  4)  Methods of instruction....or individual methods which can be used as examples. 
  Joe Christensen was so gracious to volunteer and proof read, revise, edit etc. all materials prior to our final copy to the board 
which should be ready in late winter. That being said, each component will be a part of a on going curriculum guide to be 
distributed to each MDTSEA member at our spring conference. 
  On another note, a good time to tabulate "methods of instruction" from MDTSEA members might be when we meet in our 
"Winter Workshops" in December.  If each workshop would take a few minutes and have members write out a good method that 
they have used in their instruction of Simulation, Range, and or BTW... we can utilize this in our curriculum practicum.  The board 
should consider this if there is time at our Winter Workshop to include this to our present agenda. 
  Don Hoescht was also notified and was asked to submit to Pat Irsfeld a list of schools and coordinator's names  that 
presently  offer Simulation and Range within our state.  This list would be helpful resource for new or existing teachers interested in 
starting these phases within their own program.  Don replied and indicated that he would need some time to sift through his files to 
find out which programs still continue or offer Simulation and Range.  
 I would like to thank committee members for attending and especially to Shirly and Terry Sunenson for hosting and 
supplying snacks for our meeting at their High School. 
  Unfortunately, on my return home from Woodbury I crashed head on with a small buck on Highway # 29 roughly 6-7 miles 
from our lake home on Miltona.  No injury...however... $3300.00 damage to my mini-van.... and lots of venison. "Don't Veer for the 
Deer"!! 
  Yours for Safe Driving... Pat Irsfeld 
************************************************************************************************************************************** 
 President Gullikson, reporting for the Executive Committee, gave no formal report; but he did say that he is working with Marty Rossini 
to obtain suitable ÒnotebooksÓ for Board members. 
 The Historian had no report. 
 M. Rossini, representing the Legislative Committee, asked Board members to suggest legislative goals for the 2011 legislative session Ð 
none with any financial cost involved.  
  A) Learn where the Section 402 funds are in Minnesota, and for what purposes they are used. 
  B) Raise license fees; use the extra funds to improve driver education and traffic safety in Minnesota. 
  C) Investigate the possibility/probability that all new drivers be required to take some form/amount of driver education prior to  
   obtaining a driverÕs license. 
Marty stated that the committee would consider these goals and any other goals expressed at the winter workshops. 
 F. Schreiber reported that 2011 paid-up membership stands at 110; this compares to 153 at last DecemberÕs Board meeting. Too many 
driver ed teachers pay dues only every second or third year. J. Palmer suggested that consideration be given to offering ÒLife MembershipsÓ 
(cost to be determined) to members who would like to eliminate the need to pay dues each year. 
 S. Wolfe reported for the Nominations Committee. At the upcoming spring conference we will be electing Directors-at-Large, a 
President-Elect, and a Secretary-Treasurer. All MDTSEA members are urged to consider offering their names for consideration of these 
positions. If you are interested/willing to serve please contact Sam Wolfe; telephone: 952 445-6103; e-mail address: samwolfe2010@live.com. 
T. Gullikson reported for the PR/Publications Committee. Tony explained how the last issue of the Milepost was 
edited/printed/mailed; and he urged all MDTSEA members to feel free to submit materials that might be of interest/value to Milepost readers. 
He also continues to investigate ways to facilitate production and mailing of our periodical 
 B. Isberner reported for SCSU. The fall TSE enrollment will have 17 teachers earning driver ed licensure; 16 are from Minnesota, 
one is from Wyoming. SCSU is going through a tumultuous period of reorganization. Where the TSE licensure program will be once the  
reorganization is finalized is not know at this time; but the TSE licensure program WILL continue. That is most important. Brad will again be  
conducting a one-credit course in conjunction with the spring conference; this course can be taken at either the under-grad level or as a graduate  
class. 
 J. Palmer reported for ADTSEA. John expanded on BradÕs comments regarding the TSE program at SCSU. Whether the program will  
continue in Continuing Studies or whether it will become part of the schoolÕs Dept. of Education is unknown right now. However, SCSU  
recognizes the great value of the TSE licensure program. Minnesota has a very effective teacher licensure program; most states do not.  
Regarding the ADTSEA publication, The Chronicle, no new materials have been submitted for ÒpublicationÓ since April. When materials are  
again available/submitted, they will be accessible on the ADTSEA website. JohnÕs last admonition: we must continue to monitor the new  
national driver education standards and how these standards are or are not being met. (continued next page 7) 
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Child Safety Seats 
 

Andy Malone TSE 590 
Graduate Research Paper 

 
 Background Information: Being a father to be with our child due June 1st of 2011, I think 
a research paper on child safety seats, or car seats would be an appropriate finale for the TSE 
coursework as I move on to apply my learning to the road ahead of me.  I want to research 
which kinds of safety seats are appropriate for different ages and weights of children.  I also 
plan on finding out how the different car seats should be installed and what are the benefits of 
such installation.   
 Application of Literature: Consumer Reports lists six different car seats all with different 
types of goals and functionality.  Infant car seats are rear facing seats and are made for babies 
that are under one year and also for babies under 20 pounds.  These seats face the rear of the 
vehicle which provides maximum crash protection because the body does not move forward 
into space, rather the body moves ÒbackwardsÓ into the seat.  These seats have capacities of 22 
pounds and often have handles that allow removing the baby easy and often they easily are 
secured into strollers allowing for ease when transitioning from car to stroller.  These are called 
Travel Systems and are popular because they allow transition without disturbing the baby.  
Because both of these car seats are very specific to age and weight, one will need to transition to 
another larger seat when the child gets older and heavier.     
Convertible seats are a seat that has the basic options of the Infact and Travel seats, but can hold 
infants up to 35 pounds in the rear facing position and toddlers up to 40 pounds in the front 
facing position.  However, Healthy Children.org suggests keeping children rear facing as long 
as possible and suggest car seats that can hold as much as 80 pounds front racing.  Convertible 
seats do not transition to strollers so this is a factor when considering car seats and strollers.   
 When a child reaches 40 pounds, they need to be in a Toddler booster seat.  These seats can 

only secure a child facing the front but by then 
a child has developed neck strength to 

withstand a crash that infants cannot. 
These seats do not use the vehicleÕs 
seat belts to hold the child, rather 

the seat itself has restraints.  This is a 
transition until children reach an age 

when a Belt Positioning Booster seat will 
simply raise the child to the required 57 inches height that allows the vehicles seat belts to be 
used.  These seats make sure wearing the carÕs seat belts do not create more damage to the neck 
and abdomen in a crash.   
Built-in seats sometimes integrated into cars and minivans but only accommodate toddlers more 
than 20 pounds and do not offer much protection for side impacts and arenÕt in all vehicles, so 
youÕll still need another car seat.  
  Installing car safety seats correctly is equally as important as choosing the correct car seat.  
All new cars come with front air bags and protect adults and teenagers well, but are very 
dangerous for infants, toddlers and school aged children.  The damages from the airbags can be 
more damaging than the crash itself!  Anyone in a car seat of any kind must be in the back seat  
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(MDTSEA BOARD REPORT continued from page 4)  
 The MDTSEA Foundation report was given by M. Lee. So far we have not granted any licensure-class subsidies; but there are students  
who have expressed interest. When an interested student enrolls in a licensure class, Brad Isberner will notify Mark, who will then see to it that  
a check for that student is processed. 
 Old Business: 

A) President Gullikson will write a letter of thanks to John Burgeson at SCSU. 
B) B. Kehr moved, M. Lee seconded the motion to delete Article 2, Section 5 of the MDTSEA Constitution, and to re-number the 

following Sections of Article 2. Motion was approved.This revision will be acted upon by the MDTSEA membership at the 
upcoming spring conference.  

 New Business: B. Kehr moved, M. Rossini seconded the motion that the next Milepost be mailed and also be available on-line. Motion 
was approved. 
 Under Old Business at the February Board meeting J. Palmer will report regarding life insurance for BW instructors. 
 Meeting adjourned at 12:20PM. The next Board meeting will be Saturday, Feb. 5, 2011; 10 AM, Garvey Commons, SCSU. Committees 
meet one hour prior to Board meeting. 
  
 

CRASH FACTS (continued from page 2) 
 
 Impaired driving  - !The 141 alcohol-related deaths in 2009 is an all-time low. However,  impaired 
driving is still a factor in more than one -third of all deaths, matching historical trends. Drivers must plan 
for a safe and sober ride and to avoid drinking and driving. Last year, 32,576 motorists were arrested for 
DWI, a nearly 9 percent decrease from 2008. One in seven Minnesota drivers has a DWI. 
 Motorcycles - In 2009, there were 53 rider deaths, a drop of 26 percent from the 72 deaths in 2008, which was 
the highest death count in 24 years. A likely factor for the drop is that the recent surge of boomer-age riders has 
become more seasoned and experienced, and less likely to crash. Male riders ages 40Ð49 accounted for 28 percent 
of fatalities. Other factors for the drop include the economy (fewer purchasing bikes), rider training, outreach 
efforts and enforcement, and a cooler and wetter riding season. Ridership is at an all-time high which underscores 
the need for rider training, use of protective gear, and for motorists to be aware of riders. 
 Teens - There were 35 teenage deaths (16Ð19) in 2009, a slight increase from 31 deaths in 2008. The increase 
reverses a trend of fewer teen deaths in recent years (deaths had dropped since 2007 when 65 were killed). Parents 
are encouraged to set limits for teens, and continue to monitor and train teen drivers after licensure. 
 Pedestrians - There was a jump in pedestrian deaths from 25 in 2008 to 41 in 2009, the highest total since 
2005 (44). Of the pedestrians killed, 33 had alcohol-concentration levels of 0.08 or higher. Pedestrians need to 
cross where itÕs safe Ñ  not where itÕs convenient Ñ  and motorists must to be alert for pedestrians and anticipate 
those crossing illegally. 
 Bicyclists - The 10 cyclist deaths in 2009 was a decrease from 13 fatalities in 2008. Cyclists should plan a safe 
route, wear a helmet, reflective gear, and obey traffic signals and signs.  
 Editor!s Note: For traffic crash data by county for the years 2005Ð2009, visit 
www.dps.state.mn.us/ots and click on the 2009 Crash Facts link. 
 
Child Safety Seats (continued from page 6)  
 
to avoid injury caused by the airbag deployment which can create another crash for the child.  Some front 
passenger seats have weight sensors that will turn the air bags off if the occupant weighs too little to safely have the 
airbag deployed.  If a childÕs weight causes the airbag to turn off, they should be in the back seat.   
 LATCH or Lower Anchors and Tethers for Children, is an attachment system for car seats.  These anchors and 
tethers are integrated into most modern back seats and eliminate the need to use the seat belt to install the seat.  In 
most cases, using the LATCH system is easier and improves the effectiveness of the car seat.  To use, both the car 
and the car seat must have LATCH features.   
 Summary, Conclusions, and Recommendations:  In conclusion, infants needs rear facing infant or 
convertible seats.  Toddlers and preeschoolers needs convertible seats and forward facing seats with harnesses.  
School aged children need booster seats, either with a high back or no back. Older children who are about 4 foot 9 
inches or over the age of 8 to 12 will then transition to the vehicleÕs regular seat belts but should remain in the back 
seat until age 13.  The installation car seats is what makes them safe.  Use the LATCH system when possible and 
make sure that both your car and car seat has that feature.  It would be foolish to have one with LATCH and not 
purchase the other.   
 
References 
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www.seatcheck.org 
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Using the In ternet to Enhance the Classroom 
Experience  

 
 As an assignment for TSE 570 at St. Cloud State, students are assigned to find electronic web 
resources that would benefit students and enhance the classroom experience.  Mr. Isberner also requires 
the students to explain how the resources could be used.  I read through the submitted papers and 
exercised editorÕs digression and included the sites that I feel would be most beneficial, look for more to 
come through out the year.  The following is the first of three videos Mr. Andy Malone included in his 
paper.   
 
TSE 570 Grad Requirement: YouTube Curriculum Enhancement Links -  Andy 
Malone  
 
Dangers of Cell Phones Mythbusters:  Cell Phones vs. Drunk Driving  
 Section 1:  http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vFcIpzF7pc Introduce myth that talking on a cell 
phone is worse than drunk driving.  Control tests for.  1) fast stop  2)  parallel park  
 3) time trial w/accident avoidance 

Section 2:  http://www.youtube.com/watch?v= iGN 1pLI 4ZaM 
After control run, they are on the cell phone while driving with three tasks... 
1) repeat the sentence   2) verbal puzzle   3) monologue 
They get to just under .08. 
 Section 3:  http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t8LuM 92Twm8 
Impaired driving summary and results.  Failed both when on phone and drunk but failed much worse 
when on the phone than when  drunk.   

 
Classroom Use: 
Mythbusters is a very popular show amongst teenagers and is a great tool for showing the science behind 
myths or rules.  This entertaining series of segments shows that both driving under the influence of 
alcohol and while talking on the cell phone are dangerous, causing the test subjects to fail.  However, the 
results of the experiments show that driving while on the cell phone caused the test subjects to fail by a 
much wider margin than those who were at .08.  Everyone knows that driving drunk is a problem, but 
these students cannot legally drink so focusing on things that are legal for them to do that are dangerous 
when driving is something that I will emphasize in my classroom and behind the wheel.  I plan on using 
these clips and discussion and readings to emphasize that talking on the phone and texting while driving 
have both been proven to be more dangerous than drunk driving.  After segment one, where the myth is 
explained, I will ask students to make a hypothesis about what will be worse; talking on cell phones or 
drunk driving.  I plan on polling the class to see where the classes thoughts are.  After the video is over, I 
plan on asking students if they were correct and comparing the change and also having students discuss 
why they think that cell phones; both talking and texting, have been proven to be more distracting and 
more dangerous than driving at .08. 

 

Mile Pos 


